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CHAIR WHITE: . . . (gavel).. . This meeting of the Budget and Finance Committee will please
come to order. I'd like to first welcome Council Chair, Gladys Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Council Vice-Chair, Bob Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Member Stacy Crivello.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Aloha. Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good morning, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good morning, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. And the other Members will be joining us shortly. They're
tied up in other items. And this morning, we have Committee Secretary, Yvette
Bouthillier, Michele Yoshimura, and Budget Director, Sandy Baz.
MR. BAZ: Aloha.
CHAIR WHITE: And Deputy Corporation Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Welcome, gentlemen. This morning, we have three items on the agenda, and
without objections, we'll go ahead and start with public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.

.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY...
CHAIR WHITE: And our first testifier here in the Chambers is Jonathan Starr testifying on
BF-106.
MR. STARR: Good morning, Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MR. STARR: Thank you for being here bright and early on a subject that's dear to my heart and
I'm sure yours as well, which is BF-106, and it's subsections D, E, and F. And I'm here,
as I have in the past, to be supportive of the Maui Business Park II acquisition along with
the Baldwin Beach extension. I think it's a wonderful opportunity for the County. I
think it's a great deal. And we'll have a great place right in our transportation hub for our
service center, convenient for Upcountry and Kihei and Lahaina and everywhere else,
and Central. And also most wondrous, the Baldwin Beach Park will be expanded all the
way up to the Paia Youth Center and that area can be well loved and well used. So thank
you very much for putting it on the agenda, moving it forward, and I wish you all aloha
and thank you for your good works.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Starr. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none,
thank you very much. Our next testifier is Sally Raisbeck.
MS. RAISBECK: Good morning, Mr. Chair. Good morning, Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
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MS. RAISBECK: I also am in favor of the Maui Business Park extension purchase. To me, as
I've said to some of you, it's a no-brainer. That 35 acres next to Baldwin Beach, part of
it along, you know, actually on the coast is just such an opportunity that you would be
very foolish to pass it up and I know you're not foolish. So please, I also did attend the
site visit and just looking at the two sites, without the sweetener of the 35 acres, I think
the Kehalani site being on two levels would be a constant annoyance, maybe a minor
annoyance, but for, you know, this building is going to be there for 20-30 years and every
day there would be this annoyance of having to go to a different level. So I think that's a
thing to be considered also. And I think Jonathan's right that the access to the other site,
the A&B side is so much better. It's more central. It's close to the airport. It's a much
better site even though it's a little smaller and I really recommend that site. But mainly,
as I said, for the opportunity to get that 35 acres. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, questions for the testifier? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Ms. Raisbeck. And our next testifier is Avery Chumbley, and Mr. Chumbley
is the last person to have signed up for testimony this morning, so if you would like to
provide testimony, please let us know. And after Mr. Chumbley, we'll go to the District
Offices. Good morning.
MR. CHUMBLEY: Good morning. Good morning, Chair White and Council members. Aloha.
For the record, my name is Avery Chumbley. Chumbley. I am the President of the Maui
Fair Alliance. I am testifying today in support of Item No. BF- l 19, which is a budget
amendment for the fee schedule for the annual Maui Fair. We have been working with
the Parks Department and Corporation Counsel over the last six to eight months in
negotiations of a license agreement, which will formalize some of the activities of the
annual fair at the War Memorial Gym Complex. Currently, there is no existing permit
structure that the fair properly fits under so this license agreement will, in many ways,
legitimize the fair's activity at the Park's Department at War Memorial Gym. Most of
the permit activities are limited till three days and have certain restrictions where this
license agreement spells out in more detail exactly how the fair functions and what the
co-sponsorships of the County would offer in the way of support. As a personal matter,
I've been involved with the fair now for 28 years. My first involvement was 1986 and
'87 as Chairman of the Horticulture Exhibit at the old Territorial fairgrounds. In 1988, I
was chosen as the Director for the last fair at the Territorial fairgrounds before we shut it
down. After that in 1988, the Maui County Fair and Racing Association made a decision
to no longer organize and run the fair. At that time, Mayor Tavares called me and asked
me to come meet with him and talk about the future of the fair. And he asked Floyd
Miyazono and myself to continue to organize and operate the fair, which we did. In
1989, the Council gave the Maui County Fair Association a $90,000 grant to help get it
organized and get it started. In May of 1990, at the direction of the Board of Directors,
we sent back to the County of Maui a check for $90,000 and repaid that grant. I believe
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till today we may be the only non-profit organization in the County's history that's repaid
a grant but we wanted to be able to operate the fair basically on contributions and
incomes generated from it. We've been at the current site now for 25 years and this
license agreement, which can be signed, negotiated by Parks Department and
Administration, will give us a ten year tenure. It doesn't mean that we don't have to still
do all of the normal permit application processes and supply -MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. CHUMBLEY: --data. It just means that we actually go through a process of legitimizing
under the current Code. So we ask for your support. We are a 501(c)(4), a public-benefit
corporation, and with the cooperation of Corporation Counsel and the Parks, we ask for
your support of this budget amendment, which sets forth the fees. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Members, any questions for the testifier? Just to clarify, this is,
for our consideration today is just the fee schedule, not the license agreement. The
license agreement is a part of this but it's not...
MR. CHUMBLEY: That's correct. The license agreement was provided for your information -CHAIR WHITE: Right.
MR. CHUMBLEY: --to explain in detail how it would function.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. I'd like to recognize the presence of Mr. Guzman, good
morning. And Mr. Chumbley, if you'll, will you be around?
MR. CHUMBLEY: Yes.
CHAIR WHITE: We're going to take this item up first, so if you can remain as a resource.
MR. CHUMBLEY: Thank you. Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: That would be great. Thank you.
MR. CHUMBLEY: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, we'll go to the District Offices, first to Hana. Dawn, do you have any
testifiers this morning?
MS. LONO: Good morning, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office and I have no one
waiting to testify.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. We'll go to Lanai. Denise, do you have any testifiers
this morning?
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good morning, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai and there is no
one waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And we'll go to Molokai next. Ella, do you have any testifiers?
MS. ALCON: Good morning, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai and there is no one here
waiting to testify.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, ladies. Is there anyone else in the Chambers who would.. .oh, it
looks like we have one more testifier signing up as we speak. And in the meantime, I'd
like to recognize the presence of Elle Cochran.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Good morning. Thank you very much, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. We'll just take.. .are you ready to provide testimony,
Ms. Chang?
MS. CHANG: Yes, I am.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Please proceed.
MS. CHANG: Good morning, Chair White -CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. CHANG: --and honorable Council members. I'm here testifying this morning. My name is
Christina Chang. I represent Lokelani Ohana for BF-1 17, Affordable Housing Fund for
Lokelani Ohana Project. Last spring, we were approved for $400,000 for affordable
housing to purchase a home. It was approved by the Mayor on August 8th and we've
been unable to locate and move into contract successfully on a home because we have so
many requirements to meet with Department of Health, the County, and our USDA loan,
which has a lot of high level ADA compliance, 100 percent ADA. So we are asking that
that fund be able to be expanded to purchase land and help us provide for, like in 2012,
there were 176 adults living at home with their parents and 30 percent of those parents
are 60 years or older. So there's a very high percentage of people living at home with
their parents that are aging out and housing is a large need for people with developmental
disabilities in Maui County. Lokelani Ohana is committed to providing housing for
people with special needs and we're asking for your support to help us do that.
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
MS. CHANG: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for the testifier? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I guess this is for you first. Is she going to be available for a
resource when this comes up or...
CHAIR WHITE: I'm sure she will. Ms. Chang, are you going to be here for the morning -MS. CHANG: Yes Jam.
CHAIR WHITE: --as a resource?
MS. CHANGE: Yes I am.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, I'll wait until that item comes up, thanks.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Any other questions to the testifier, Members? Seeing none, thank you
very much, Ms. Chang.
MS. CHANG: Thank you very much.
CHAIR WHITE: Is there anyone else in the Chambers who would like to provide testimony this
morning? If so, please step forward. Seeing none, Members, we're done with the
testifiers in the District Offices. Without objection, the Chair will close public testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY...

ITEM NO. 119: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET: FEES
PURSUANT TO PROPOSED LICENSE AGREEMENT
WITH MAUI FAIR ALLIANCE FOR THE MAUI
COUNTY FAIR (CC 14-172)
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CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. And we'll move on with our agenda starting with Item BF-1 19
entitled Amending Fiscal Year 2015 Budget: Fees Pursuant to Proposed License
Agreement with Maui Fair Alliance for the Maui County Fair. And in addition to
Mr. Baz and Mr. Ueoka, we have Brianne Savage--good morning-- Deputy Director of
Parks and Recreation joining us. And the bill that we are considering is a Bill for an
Ordinance Amending the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget for the County of Maui as it Pertains
to Appendix B, Revenues, Fees, Rates, Assessments and Taxes, General Fund, Charges
for Current Services, Maui Fair Alliance. So, Ms. Savage, if you would like to provide
us a rundown on the bill or Mr. Baz, whichever one of you would like to start off.
MR. BAZ: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Just an orientation to what is presented before you this
morning is a bill to amend the Appendix B, which is our rates and fees that are part of the
Budget Ordinance. And this is a B and F Committee item because of the rates and fees
listed as per the Charter, any rates and fees that the County charges should be listed in our
Appendix B there. And so this is for your information to be able to review and
recommend approval should the Committee do so, and our Director here is ready to
answer any questions that you may have regarding this. We did not provide a full copy
of Appendix B but just the language to insert into Appendix B for your review here.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Savage?
MS. SAVAGE: Thank you, Chair. Good morning, Council members. I guess just to give a
brief overview. Maui Fair Alliance and the Maui Fair is definitely one of the strongest
partnerships and programs that we have throughout the County. They provide a
wonderful service, a wonderful program, a wonderful activity for the community. The
reasoning behind trying to move into a license agreement is there are certain areas that
are a little bit gray when we go back through and look at the permitting process. Some of
the language that's outlined in the Code. And so what we'd like to do is be able to clarify
that through a license agreement and create just a little more of a formal avenue for our
partnership to continue as well as so the Department can continue to provide support to
the event as we move forward. And so we're looking at this budget amendment to allow
us to be able to then enter into the license agreement.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions for the Department? Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, thank you, Chair. Not so, I mean, not so many
questions but just to advocate. You know, Ms. Savage, they touch upon the working
relationship between the County and the Fair Alliance, Fair Association, the Racing... I
mean, if you go back in history, like Mr. Chumbley presented to us, it's been a long, long
time. You know, 80, almost 90 years of existence. Some of us weren't even born. In
fact, I think most of us weren't even born when this started back in the 1900s,
except... never mind. Never mind. And I don't know why I know these things but I do
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and because one of the things that Mr. Chumbley presented to us was the moving from
the old fairgrounds, for which many of us grew up with and enjoyed tremendously to the
present temporary site, which is 25-plus years old. Temporary. I hate to see what
permanent means in our vocabulary. And so through the years, we've developed a very
good working relationship with the Fair Alliance and it is the single biggest community
event this County puts on, bar none. We have a vast number of nonprofits, schools,
churches, other organizations from Hospice and various other organizations right across
the board that take direct benefit from food booths, from parking, from entry gates, like
the Lions Club, from other booths that they put forward, community booths, we have the
tent that has Hawaii Made, items that are only made in Hawaii. We have our commercial
tent that does a lot of different commercial entities and have brought in some new
businesses that have been able to take off here in Maui and in the State because of the
County Fair. And then the enjoyment factor, the rides, the games, for which E. K.
Fernandez brings once a year to this County. Used to be twice when we had the Jaycees,
but that went away many, many years ago so we only have it once a year and it's
something that people look forward to. Over 100,000-plus each year come through that
fairgrounds and that's just what we know of. There's a lot more ancillary services that
are provided. Parking, like the Boys & Girls Club, you have parking up the road at
Kaiser for Ka Hale A Ke Ola, I mean, just on and on and on. I mean, I can stay here for
the rest of the morning and go into the afternoon with all the different ambiances that the
fair brings. But one of the most unique and special parts that Mr. Chumbley failed to
mention was our special needs fair every year for our disabled citizens. Every Friday
morning, and it was created by him and Audrey Reed-Rocha, they have a fair specially
designed for our needy citizens. Our physically and handicapped challenged citizens.
And it's only open to them not to the public. And we have a lot of students from St.
Anthony and Maui High and other organizations that come each and every year to feed
these special needs and to take care of them, make sure they get on certain rides. E. K.
Fernandez always provides certain rides for these people. Games. We give them the
same experience as a regular fair but in a special manner and a special timeframe and
there's no other, no other County in this State does that each and every year for the past
25 years. And now because Mr. Chumbley and Audrey Reed-Rocha had that foresight
and I was proud to say over the nine years I was the Director and many, many years that
I've helped in other areas, that is something that we can be very proud of. So this
contract, this business license, is just one means of ensuring that this will continue. All
the groups, all the non-profits, all the businesses, and our special citizens all benefit from
it. And we all do. I know my grandchildren always enjoy. I still get a thrill walking
around and watching the rides. I won't jump on the rides but I like watching them and I
love watching the kids and the families have a great day or evening at the fair. So I can
wholeheartedly speak to this. We have a unique situation. It's a four-day event but it
takes weeks, months to get set up and it takes weeks, almost a month plus to close down.
So this is what this is all about to give them that little latitude that no other event in Maui
County provides. So I can speak to this. I will support it wholeheartedly and I believe
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that unless my members can come up with something else, I would ask for their full
support in this business license with the Fair Alliance. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Members, other comments or questions for the
Department? Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I'm sorry, Chair. You caught me in a half thought. That's
why my hand went halfway. But anyways, on the 2,000, I guess the exemption for the
user fee, it's, how do you come up with that amount, 2,000 per year? Is that a... for four
days, right? Two thousand for four days. How, what's the breakdown on that?
MS. SAVAGE: So it's basically the cost of the permit, what it's been historically. There's been
a little bit of change just because at one point in time, the County was more of a true
co-sponsor to the event.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. SAVAGE: And then it moved into, you know, the nonprofit. But this is basically what the
permit fee would be otherwise.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And they've paid that consistently, the 2,000, since
they reorganized and became an Alliance?
MS. SAVAGE: Yeah. Whatever the permit fees each year have been, then that's been the
amount that they've paid, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Isn't it your Department is working on changing the permit
fees at some point?
MS. SAVAGE: We're not changing any of the permit fee amounts currently but we're looking
at more of the organizational structure of the permitting process.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And is this fee amount structured for cost recapture or
is it just a fee that was just created?
MS. SAVAGE: I do not personally know about the history when the fee structure was initially
set up with how each of those amounts were determined. We're referencing those
amounts as what's been charged to determine for this $2,000 amount that, you know, has,
that, you know, that's in the agreement.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. And then when you guys came up with the period for
the license agreement, the ten years, was that something that is commonly granted or
entered into with the Department? A ten year license agreement?
MS. SAVAGE: We currently have the Maui Fair, or I'm sorry, the Maui Invitational, which is
an eight-year license agreement but that's a Type-V. With the Golden League, I think
originally it started as Golden League then Na Koa Ikaika. That agreement was a one
year with four option terms. So that was a total of a five year. We've more recently
done, I believe a four year with the Makani Classic, the windsurfing event out at
Hookipa. So the Department doesn't have, we don't have a lot of these types of
agreements so I wouldn't necessarily say that we have a specific, you know, template
that's generally what we refer to. A lot of it's just, you know, dialogue with the user
group, looking at what the activity is, what the guarantee, you know, what they're
looking for. And so I think a ten year was just kind of an agreeable number that the two
groups kind of agreed upon that this would be a good starting point.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. There are a couple issues that I just raised if any of the
other members would like to follow up on it, but I am in full support of actually
executing a license agreement. I think it's a good policy. It's good procedure. I love the
fact that the fair has a family day on Sunday. I always bring my children there, and the
fact that it also provides nonprofits and other organizations and supports organizations,
an opportunity to raise money at their food concession stands. And it's really a very
good fair as well as it leaves a legacy for all future generations. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Yes, thank you very much, Chair. I'd just like to speak in
support of the measure. I'm very comforted by having Mr. Chumbley and Mr. Victorino
in support. They have been both very, very involved for a very long time and I think it's
time that we had some very clear arrangement. It's interesting how these things go on
and on forever. My mother used to talk about attending the first fair so, Mike, it was a
long time ago. She said she got so excited she had, her mother made her a new dress. In
those days, we used rice bags to make clothes, and her mother made her a new dress. She
put it under the mattress to iron it to wear the next day and in her excitement forgot it and
had to use an old one. But you know, and my aunties talk about the elephant and how
exciting that was. So the fair is a part of Maui's history and it's something that we need
to preserve and support and so I'm very proud to support this. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. This, the effort that they've gone through is simply to simplify the
process of getting the permit done and clarify what's expected of both sides and, you
know, let's face it, the $2,000 is a nominal fee. It's just simply a sign of an ongoing
partnership and I think we all owe Mr. Chumbley and Mr. Victorino and all the others
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that spend so much of their own time without any compensation putting this event
together for all the rest of us to enjoy. Members, other comments?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Victorino?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I just wanted to add for my colleagues' information. Yes,
this is a first of type of licensing on an event. But let me put this in perspective. If you
take the 2,000 they pay us, which is really for permitting purposes, and you were to
subtract that out and you look at all the nonprofit groups and all the help it provides
throughout this community that if the fair wasn't there they'd be knocking on our doors.
You think they knock at our doors now, they'd be knocking a lot louder and a lot harder
for monies to help this community. Because I'm talking all the various aspects. Not only
high schools and churches and other nonprofits. So let me say that because we've never
done this before doesn't mean this is not a good attempt to start something that maybe in
futuristic areas we can look for other, you know, so I believe this is a great thing. And
thank you, Mr. Chair, for bringing this up and I thank Mr. Chumbley. And of course, let
me recognize the real, the person really behind the fair that really makes the fair click,
and all of us know her as Aunty Lei, Lei Kihm. I mean, she is the fair. Okay, even
Mr. Chumbley will never disagree with that. So there she is. She's worked for the
County for many years. She still helps with the fair. And when Aunty Lei says it's okay,
then me and Mr. Chumbley and everybody else says it's okay. So thank you, Aunty Lei,
for all your years of service and I didn't want to leave that unrecognized because that is
Ms. Fair, Mrs. Fair, whatever you want to say. That's the lady behind all of us and she is
tremendous. So thank you, Mr. Chair, and I hope my colleagues will support this
unanimously so that we can really make this what I call Maui County's event of the year.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: You were blushing a little bit, Aunty Lei. Thank you. I'd like to recognize the
presence of the Vice-Chair of the Committee, Riki Hokama.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning. Members, anything else to add to the fair item? Any
questions? We've pretty well covered it.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Recommendations?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Recommendations?
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CHAIR WHITE: Chair would entertain a motion to recommend passage of the revised proposed
bill on first reading and the filing of County Communication 14-172 in addition to
allowing Staff to make nonsubstantive revisions.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So moved, Chairman.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Second, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Been moved by Mr. Hokama, seconded by Mr. Victorino to pass the bill as
read. Any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all those in favor, signify by
saying "aye"?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no"? Measure passes, nine ayes, zero noes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, Vice-Chair Hokama, and
Councilmembers Baisa, Carroll, Cochran,
Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of revised bill and FILING of
communication by C.R.

ITEM NO. 117: AMENDING FISCAL YEAR 2015 BUDGET:
AFFORDABLE HOUSING FUND (HALE LOKELANI
OHANA PROJECT) (CC 14-155)

CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Ms. Savage, and Mr. Chumbley, and Aunty Lei Kihm. And
Members, we'll move on to Item BF-1 17. The Committee is in receipt of County
Communication 14-155 from the Budget Director of a proposed bill entitled A Bill for an
Ordinance Amending Appendix A of the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget of the County of Maui
as it Pertains to Part Two, Special Purpose Revenues, Schedule of Revolving Special
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Funds for Fiscal Year 2015, Affordable Housing Fund, Hale Lokelani Ohana Project.
And the purpose of the proposed bill is to amend the Fiscal Year 2015 Budget by adding
a proviso of $400,000 to the Hale Lokelani Ohana Project for the purchase of property or
the construction of a home for special needs tenants earning 80 percent or below of the
area median income. And for this, we welcome Jo-Ann Ridao, Director of Housing and
Human Concerns.
MS. RIDAO: Good morning.
CHAIR WHITE: Good morning.
MS. RIDAO: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Would you like to provide us a rundown of the bill?
MS. RIDAO: Yes, just briefly. As you heard from Christina Chang, who is with Lokelani
Ohana, this is a program for persons, adults with developmentally disabled, that are
developmentally disabled. Since they were awarded a grant last year, they have been
diligently looking for a house that they could purchase that, you know, met all of the
requirements of ADA and it has been quite a challenge. So it was by my suggestion that
they consider the purchase of property so that they could actually build a home that
would be in compliance with all of the requirements of the State licensing agency. So
that is pretty much why we're here today is to open up the grant to allow them to either
purchase, construct, or purchase land. So I believe Michele is passing out more
information for you that was brought by Christina, but my material that I sent you is
actually an offer on a piece of property in Waihee that was made by the Lokelani Ohana
Agency. I'd be happy to answer further questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Members, questions for the Department? Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. I was looking at testimony dated
July 6, 2014. I believe there's a Waihee Community Association meeting on this subject
and according to this letter that the community association is opposing this. Can you give
me some information on that please?
MS. RIDAO: I believe that there are certain neighbors in the neighborhood that are opposing the
construction of a home for the developmentally disabled. However, I cannot disclose or I
don't understand why the people are opposed to it except for being prejudice against
people with developmentally disabled issues. We face that every day. Not in my
backyard.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And then the other question I have, it may be for you or
for Ms. Chang, is it says Lokelani Ohana will leverage the US Department of Agriculture
funding for the construction of a residence. Do they have that assurance of a loan or...
MS. RIDAO: Christina can answer that but they do have an assurance of a USDA loan and they
are also putting more, some of their own funds. So she can detail that for you.
CHAIR WHITE: Without objection, we'll have -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No objection.
CHAIR WHITE: --Ms. Chang be available for questions. Ms. Chang. Did you, would you like
to...
MS. CHANG: Would you like me to answer that?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Sure.
MS. CHANG: Yes, we are, we were preapproved 350,000 for the purchase of a home and we're
negotiating that price now for that land, that value and we're 80 percent complete in our
EA. We're waiting for the Historic Preservation report to come in and we don't know if
we're going to need to do a 106 if there will be any cultural aspects that have to be
looked at by OHA and others. We have a 21-point letter of condition that's also
80 percent complete, and the question in these kinds of situations are will the person that
we're in contract with on the land wait for the additional 90 days for OHA to do their
research if in fact it comes back that we need a 106. We were hoping to get a clearance
from Historic Preservation today before we came in but we weren't so fortunate to get
that report. And that's why it's important that the flexibility of the money be able to be
applied for a home if we find it or land if this land actually doesn't work through. But the
money is preapproved. It's committed. It's part of the rural development community
plan through USDA.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I see on the counteroffer who the owner of the land is so
maybe we can, if you have a problem with a delay we can chat with him too.
MS. CHANG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. CHANG: We appreciate your kokua.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, other questions for Ms. Chang?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes, thank you. And, you know, Mr. Couch, I am in
meetings with the community association. In fact, I'm going to be meeting with them at
5:30 next week Monday as far as this issue is concerned so it is on the radar. So like you,
Mr. Couch, I know my community and I know what the challenges are and I will make
sure they are resolved. Secondly, I know the owner of this property and they have
assured me that they will help us with this.
MS. CHANG: Oh, great.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, so -MS. CHANG: Thank you, Councilman Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --I'm very confident about what needs to be done in this
area, and again as it was said earlier, it's unfortunate sometimes people have this
challenge with when you do this, but Wailuku is, per capita, one of the highest areas in all
of this County for special needs homes. We got more here in Wailuku itself than
anywhere else in this County but I'm proud to say most of the people here understand
why, support it, and work with us. So it's just a few that sometimes have a little
challenge with it and we can work it out with the community association. I've already
been in contact with them, so, Mr. Chair, I can assure you that whatever happens it will
all be good for the people of Maui County, especially our disabled citizens who are, what
do you call that?
MS. RIDAO: Developmentally disabled.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Developmentally disabled. Thank you. There's so many
terms. I try to remember them all but sometimes it just slips away from me. Sorry. But I
can assure you that this has not gone on unresolved and not been worked on by myself
and my staff for the last couple of months, so thank you, Ms. Chang, and thank you,
Chair. And I hope my Committee members can support what we're trying to do here is
to make sure money can be moved in either direction and that's all they're asking for at
this point in time. They're not saying they're going to do this. They're not going to say,
it depends what comes up in the very near future. The land, building is more applicable,
they'll move in that direction. If they can find a house, which you and I know, and then
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just last night, just last night read the Hawaii Business News, and the median price of a
house here on Maui is almost $600,000. Honolulu was the only one that was higher than
us. So I mean just buying a house today is so difficult, you know. And I understand, you
know, I'm not saying it's good but I understand. So anyhow, thank you, Mr. Chair, for
allowing me to put those comments in.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. And I think it's important to point out too that this
is a two, almost a two-and-a-half acre lot so this is not a house that's being slipped into a
really tight neighborhood. So I think that, for me, makes it a little bit more comfortable.
Any further questions? Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair. And aloha, good morning, Ms. Chang.
MS. CHANG: Aloha.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you. And so, I just wanted to get your comment in
regards to Director Ridao's comment about, and Mr. Couch brought up the issue, I guess,
that the Waihee Community Association having some opposition or whoever, testimony
at that particular meeting. So she described it as being a not-in-my-backyard syndrome
due to the nature of, you know, your clients, I guess.
MS. CHANG: Yes. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: But I'm reading testimony in our binders and it seems to be
another opposition comment from Waihee Community Association, Kuhinia Street, and
it's about traffic safety and water runoff concerns. So in, what is it? What are the,
what's the opposition about?
MS. CHANG: I didn't attend the meeting. I wasn't aware that that was going to be a topic. I
understood that one of the officers watched the previous testimony on Akaku and we had
previously met, actually a number of times over the years when there were possibilities of
having the purchase of a home or land in the Waihee area. And we did have the support
of the community previously and when this particular lot became available, if we didn't
offer a contract on it right away we could have lost the opportunity to purchase, and we
didn't have that window to meet with the Council at that time, which we're now asking to
do as it looks like it might be a viable piece of property. But because we had previously
been supported by the community to have a house in the area, I thought that this action,
this method of approach would be fine. I do understand there were two people
specifically opposed, and the entrance that goes by St. Ann's church is a narrow road and
you go up that road and then you turn left and the lot is actually at the end of the road up
in a corner. And there is another entrance, actually, to the property on the right side that
is a, it's owned by John Varel and it's also used by Megan Wells, who has land up above
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it and I've been in discussion with them to see if we can get a right of way to use that
road to the entrance to the lot and that looks like it's happening. So we actually would
not use the Kanaloa entrance to go up through the neighborhood, and there would be five
people living in the home and people with developmental disabilities are transported in a
van. So it's not like a high load of traffic. And we also have a life sharing model so we
don't have a 24/7 rotating group of people that come in and work with our friends with
special needs. People live together and share their life together and then there are
supplemental staff that work. But people also have their vocations in the community, like
other people, that they go out during the day for their activities and their volunteer work
or their work. So we are looking at an alternative entrance for our benefit because there's
actually a neighbor that many people in the neighborhood have a restraining order against
that has been very, like when we started looking at the property, Mr. Gerald Hokoana's
sign was taken down and she wrote stay out on it. And we know that the owner of the
property is taking legal action against her and so we don't want to go by her property
either. And she said she doesn't want us there. We're well aware of that. But one
person can't really influence the community decision and we feel that in our meeting with
them in the future that we'll gain favor for supporting. I think another concern was if
people wander and the property is already fenced and at this time none of the people that
we're interviewing or making applications for the home wander. In the future that might
be an issue because we hope that this home serves many generations. But there is a
complete fence already around the property. Both, I think, for the protection of the
people that live there and for the neighborhood to feel like, you know, if someone
wanders, that that won't happen.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Ms. Cochran, further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So, Ms. Chang, you are saying that you're looking to
not utilize Kuhinia Road to -MS. CHANG: Kuhinia Road.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --access your property?
MS. CHANG: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so I'm looking at the map, the road, I guess, more
towards the Wailuku side?
MS. CHANG: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Comes straight up to the property?
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MS. CHANG: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: What's the name of that road? I can't...
MS. CHANG: There isn't a name.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh.
MS. CHANG: It's a dirt road.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Oh, okay.
MS. CHANG: And it's owned by John Varel. And...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So it's a private?
MS. CHANG: It's a private road.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay.
MS. CHANG: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
MS. CHANG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Ms. Chang.
MS. CHANG: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: And I believe Ms. Ridao had a comment to make?
MS. RIDAO: Yeah, I just wanted to give the Committee a little bit more information. Number
one, Christina currently works with developmentally disabled adults on her current
property, which is already in Waihee. So she's not straying out far from her
neighborhood. The other thing is this is a very, very small subdivision. I think it's
maybe five lots or six lots. So it's not like you're going to be generating a whole lot of
traffic in there. And as far as runoff is concerned, these are ag lots. They're all two acres
in nature so most of the runoff is going to be on their, on site. So I just want the
Committee to get factual information.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, any further questions for the Department or Ms. Chang?
Seeing none, thank you very much, Ms. Chang.
MS. CHANG: Thank you, Chair White and Council members.
CHAIR WHITE: And Chair would, if there are no further questions or comments, Chair is ready
to make his recommendations.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Recommendation.
CHAIR WHITE: Chair would entertain a motion to recommend passage of the proposed bill on
first reading and the filing of County Communication 14-155 in addition to allowing
Staff to make nonsubstantive revisions.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair, I make the motion, please.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Second.
CHAIR WHITE: There's been a motion by Mr. Victorino, seconded by Mr. Hokama. Any
further discussion?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, real quickly. You know, let me assure that the
community and as well as the people that are looking to build here, you know, Chris
Chang, Christine Chang and her group, that we will work hard to make sure that when
it's all said and done, it's something the community can be proud of. And that's first and
foremost. Developmentally challenged citizens need to be taken care of like anyone else,
and it's very hard in this day and age to find locations for them. This gives them not only
an opportunity to build something but also enough land that they can also farm and they
can help in areas for which they really, really enjoy. So, and it is away from the
mainstream of homes. If you look at this map, the camp is quite a distance away from
this area, which they're looking to build. And actually the dirt road coming up is much
more convenient than Kuhinia is for them to come into. So, with that being said, I think I
can honestly say when I meet with the community leaders, I think they're close enough to
settle this issue. I don't think it's insurmountable or I would have said let's wait. I get
the feeling that they're ready. They just want some assurances and I think we can,
Ms. Ridao. I think we can do that. So just to let you know, Mr. Chair, and my
Committee members, that, you know, I've been working on this for quite a while and I
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really believe if they can do this, that would be great. If another house becomes available
and they can put the money towards that, then this becomes secondary and they'll move
quickly on that. But they really do need somewhere to help these eight, or these five
individuals and if more, have a quality of life, a self-sustaining and independent lifestyle.
I think that's very important. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for those comments, Mr. Victorino. And I think one of the things
you mentioned that's very important is that this is not for this specific property
necessarily because this one may not work out.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's right.
CHAIR WHITE: This is simply to give them the flexibility with which to move in whatever
direction becomes appropriate.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Any further questions or any further discussion, Members? Seeing none, all
those in favor, please signify by saying "aye"?
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Aye.
CHAIR WHITE: Those opposed, say "no"? Measure passes, nine ayes, zero noes.
VOTE:

AYES:

Chair White, Vice-Chair Hokama, and
Councilmembers Balsa, Carroll, Cochran,
Couch, Crivello, Guzman, and Victorino.

NOES:

None.

ABSTAIN:

None.

ABSENT:

None.

EXC.:

None.

MOTION CARRIED.
ACTION: FIRST READING of bill and FILING of
communication by C.R.
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CHAIR WHITE: And with that, Members, we will take a ten-minute recess to reset the room
and we'll be moving into our next item and we'll be starting off with presentations from
each of three developers with respect to their proposals for the service center project. So
with that, we'll be in recess until 10 o'clock. . . .(gavel).
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

9:51 a.m.
10:04 a.m.

ITEM NO. 106: LAND ACQUISITION ALTERNATIVES FOR A
COUNTY SERVICE CENTER (CC 14-157)
CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel). ..The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order.
And we will be proceeding with three presentations. First, by Brian Ige on behalf of
Kehalani. Second, by Grant Chun on behalf of A&B. And the third presentation will be
done by Dave Gleason on behalf of Maui Lani. So with that, Mr. Ige, please proceed
when you're ready.
MS. HALL: . . . (PowerPoint presentation)... Aloha kakou. I'm Leahi Hall. I'm gonna be
presenting along with Brian and you see here we are gonna share with you a little bit
about Kehalani Village Center acquisition which is these units here and this donation site
here. We are representing the ownership, RCFC Kehalani. It's a wholly-owned entity of
Redwood Capital and they obtained these properties in January 2013. So what I want to
draw your attention to first are the three yellow stars, which are DMV locations for the
County. And these locations are in great spots for where most of Maui resides and so
when we looked at presenting this to you, we recognize that this location is in a very
central location to Maui's population in the Wailuku-Kahului District. What we used
here, when you see this red star and you see 32 percent, that's the number, that's the
percent of the population of Maui that lives within a 3-mile radius of Kehalani. So you
see that a considerable amount of our population live within a very, very close distance to
the KVC site. Okay, this is an aerial view for you. The red circle is the three-mile
radius. Kehalani is the yellow star here and you see we are all here. This blue star,
which is the Kalana 0 Maui building and we are one mile away from the KVC site. But I
think the best image you see here is just this density right here that this location will be
centralized to. Okay, you see here a couple of different route options to get to the KVC
site from the Kalana 0 Maui building. It's very, very close. It takes three to four
minutes driving and walking is about a 20-minute distance. It's one mile away. And you
get greater detail here in term of the access points. So you see that it is bordered by
Honoapiilani, Kuikahi, and Waiale. You can also enter the location via Kamaole. One of
the best parts about this piece of land is that it's a smart growth opportunity for the
County, and what that means is it is a compact walkable urban center and it highlights
walkability, bike-ability, and public transportation. You see here a Maui Bus image.
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There's a stop at Kamaole for the Maui Bus. There are 12 units in this site. Part of smart
growth is having a mixed-use development site and so we see here that Long's Drugs,
Foodland, American Savings Bank, Coffee Bean, and Aloha Gas are already on site and
this is your proposed site here. McDonalds is currently in construction. This site is
within the Wailuku-Kahului Project District 3. You see the limits of the Kehalani Project
District in red and the units six, seven, and eight are here and the donation parcel is here.
There are 2,400 units in the Kehalani site, 1,600 of which have been completed and 800
are still left, which means many more people outside of the 32 percent within a 3-mile
radius will eventually live around this site in order to be even closer. So they'll be within
the one-mile radius and have walkability to this site as well. So now we get into a little
bit more of the detail of this site. It's a special condominium property and Village Mixed
Use Zoning, which gives, you know, many different available uses to it including
governmental agencies, okay. So this flexible zoning provides the opportunity for
residential, commercial, retail, a great place for work and for people to live. We get into
a little bit more of the detail here, and what I want to draw your attention to are the three
different cost structures here. So one is County Tax Assessment. The next is an
appraised value that was completed in 2014 February. And here is the ownership's
proposal to you. It's for five acres, so a total square foot area here. And you see from the
totals that RCFC's proposal's at $30 per square foot compared to the appraised value of
41.10. And what that leaves you with is a 27 percent difference less than the appraised
value. The site has already been graded, which greatly minimizes geotechnical and
archeological issues. That should be, that's a big component to this site along with that
the water meters are installed for the entire development and the County sewer is stubbed
to each unit. This location also is County of Maui water and sewer service. The site
development costs are greatly minimized. The site is graded as we noted and all utilities
are stubbed into the units but also of note is that offside roadway development will be at
no cost to the County. This is your view from Waiale. The next two images we have for
you are to draw your attention to the visibility and the location of the KVC site. Here we
have the ownership's plan for mixed use development. This is your site here bordered in
red. And you see from the different buildings and the corresponding chart that there are
many different uses available. So residential, multi-family, office, retail, food. Okay,
and the next three images are elevation images for mixed use potential. Here we have a
final image of it with landscape plan included. So this location has tremendous
opportunity to grow. What you see here is a mockup of what this site could look like for
the County. We have here a 2-story building, 20,000 square feet on each story, so a total
of 40,000 square feet, a 9,000 square foot building here, and here a 19,200 square foot
building totaling 68,000 plus. So it's clear that the County would have an opportunity to
have a service center here but also much, much more. The other huge opportunity we
have here is ease of parking space. So 243 parking stalls located here as well as here.
Next we get into the donation parcel. It's 14 acres. This is your donation parcel here,
Honoapiilani Highway on the top, Waiale on the bottom, and you see next to it
Emmanuel Lutheran School, Valley Isle Fellowship, and the Spencer development,
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affordable housing. That again will increase the number of households within a one-mile
radius of the location. The next three images we have for you display location and
visibility of the donation site. So the donation site are here, your zoning and planning
information here, but it's, the infrastructure is available in adjacent roadways and it's a
blank slate for the County. So it's in a prime location. There's so many potential uses,
including workforce, senior housing, additional County facilities, commercial and retail
uses, community and senior center, potential for a nonprofit business park, and there's
significant value to the County upon rezoning. So our final slide here is just a summary.
It's a little small so I'll describe it for you here but why Kehalani Village Center? Well,
it's within one-mile walking distance of so many of Maui's central people. We already
have sites for South Maui, West Maui, Upcountry, and this is within 50,000 people.
Alright, 3 miles within 50,000 people.
Within a 1-mile radius, there are
3,000 households. It's within walking distance to Kalana 0 Maui and there's Maui Bus
Stop service. The value of the site is tremendous, $30 per square foot. It's 27 percent
below appraisal value, 68,000 plus square feet of potential space. So again, service
center and more can be located here. Ease of development is very strong with zoning in
place, infrastructure to units in place, and commercial and residential for the future. The
donation site, again, is a blank slate for the County. It's a prime location for future
development. Many potential uses, adjacent infrastructure, and significant value after
rezoning. It's a wonderful smart growth opportunity for Maui. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you very much. We'll take a short recess and let A&B get ready.
.(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:16 a.m.
10:17 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel)... The Budget and Finance Committee meeting will come back to
order and we'll proceed with the presentation from Grant Chun of A&B.
MR. CHUN: . . . (PowerPoint presentation)... Alright, good morning, Mr. Chairman and
Committee members. I am Grant Chun, Vice-President of A&B Properties. Thank you
very much for your consideration of the Maui Business Park as a possible location for the
County Service Center and other County uses. We respectfully submit that the lots under
consideration at Maui Business Park present the County with a very unique opportunity.
As you can see from this slide, Maui Business Park is truly a major and important
crossroad of Maui conveniently located within our population centers of Kahului and
Wailuku. It also enjoys convenient proximity to Mokulele Highway, Kuihelani Highway,
as well as Hana Highway making this location uniquely situated for the convenience of
consumers and customers, not only from Central Maui, but also South, West, East, and
Upcountry, Maui. As major users, like Target, come online, this area will only become
more and more of a gathering place for Maui's consumers. Looking specifically at the
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lots that are contemplated for acquisition by the County, it is important to note that they
are located just off of Hookele Street, which connects Mokulele and Hana Highways.
The right of way enjoys heavy usage and is already a convenient way for motorists to
traverse Central Maui. The 4.101 acre site is fully improved with all subdivision
infrastructure already having been constructed. This includes drainage, sewer, roads,
curbs, gutters, and landscaping. Moreover, the site is serviced by a dual water system,
which provides both potable and non-potable water for irrigation purposes. This site is
completely flat and from this side you can see its close proximity to nearby Zippy's,
Home Depot, and Walmart. This is just a summary slide of what I just covered. As you
are all aware, as a part of this transaction, A&B has agreed to donate land at Paia, Maui,
as shown in this aerial photograph. Just a quick point of clarification, I note that the
reference to the acreage of this area in the resolution before you indicates an area of about
35 acres. This acreage was based upon a circa 1940's tax map survey. Over the past
70 years, of course, the shoreline has accreted and eroded at points along the coastline
such that for the record the area is now actually about 30 acres in size. You will note
from the photograph that the parcel fronts Hana Highway and essentially connects
Baldwin Beach Park with Paia Park at the entrance of Paia Town. Of course, along it's
makai boundary, the site fronts a sandy beach to which the public will enjoy much
improved access once this conveyance occurs. The property is currently in sugar
cultivation as you can see and we would anticipate that HC&S will be able to complete
this crop cycle before the property will become fully available for the public's use and
benefit. We see this donation as a logical extension of County controlled recreational
assets and a unique opportunity to preserve a scenic coastal resource. Mahalo for your
kind consideration of this proposal.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Chun. We'll take a quick recess and get Maui Lani set up.
.(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:21 a.m.
10:22 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel)... The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order
and we will proceed with a presentation by Dave Gleason representing Maui Lani.
MR. GLEASON: . . . (PowerPoint presentation)... Thank you, Chairman White and Council
members. Most of you are quite familiar with Maui Lani. We've presented a number of
various projects over the years to you and you usually precede that with a master plan.
As you can see, the arrows, or excuse me, the stars and the arrow pointing to the star is
the site that we are talking about for the service center. This goes back a couple of years
and we've been working with the Administration for quite a while in positioning the site
and as well as the number of square footage in the site itself as far as the acres. Maui
Lani, as you know, is a master planned community, about 1,200 acres. We have some
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close to 1,000 residents currently living in Maui Lani. We're centrally located with
Kehalani above us. The Waiale Subdivision will be coming up shortly just south of us
and we initiated the Village Center, which is a VMX, Village Mixed Use zoning project
about four to five years ago and we have many both retail and light industrial homes with
some residential homes in there as well. So it's really growing quickly. Again, we felt
that we were a good site to consider because we are only about one mile from this
particular building and we felt that the population around Maui Lani will grow. And
again, for smart growth purposes, walkability, those types of conveniences will be
available if in fact the County chose Maui Lani. We are actually on a seven-acre site and
this will point out the arrow pointing to the left is actually the seven-acre site. That is our
Village Center location, which includes Oceanic, Paradise Beverage, right across the
street from Ace Hardware, we've got quite a few doctors and some accountants in our
professional row. Our offices for Maui Lani are now in professional row itself. We are
growing in that sense. We have a lot of interest in office space and we have a couple of
other projects underway so it really is a growing area, and again, from a proximity
perspective, we thought that being in Central Maui close to the Civic Center basic area
that it will not just necessarily be the service center. We had talked, again, in regard to
having other office space that would be potentially accommodating to County
departments. We had proposed a bill to suit building for the County. We have a project
management team. We would not actually charge for our time and labor. We would put
together the price specifically for the construction of the building and the property.
Again, that's basically where we are. This is a little small but you can see the site that we
actually carved out of the seven acres, which is set aside for future development but
currently we had planned to do a three-acre site, again with consultation with the
Administration and a 24,000 square foot building. It would be office space as well as real
property tax and DMV. Proximity to roadways again is very good. That's, you're
looking at Kuikahi, which we want to thank the County for recently taking the dedication
of that road so now it is a County road, tied into our extension of Maui Lani Parkway.
Again, the building footprint sits on 12,000 square feet, two stories, so we calculated that
24,000 would be accommodating the expansions for DMV and property tax as well as
potentially other office space for potentially leased property that the County is paying for
and wants to get out of and own. We had, again, a number of parking stalls for the entire
building, 211 parking stalls, 136 for employees and 75 for the public, which we've done
some calculation on the existing building at the Maui Mall and calculated that the 75
would accommodate. In the future, we, again, planned for about four and a half acres to
be future expansion. We're ready to build now. We have all the infrastructure in place.
As you know, we have our water agreement with the County, so we have plenty of water.
We've just dedicated the roads. We have basically everything as far as utility right there.
It would be a turnkey project. There would be no risk in regard to the County putting
together a plan. We would certainly work with the County on doing that and we would
take the risk from that point on after we got together and decided together what the
County really needed. Fee simple ownership, again, it's something the County would
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own outright. The fee would be different than some of the options are in front of you.
No special assessments in regards to fee simple ownership. Minimum shared common
area expenses. Very low, basically common area charges that we're conveying to other
tenants are really related to light warehouse not retail so you'd be, again, significantly
lower than most of your common area expenses that currently are being paid for
commercial properties. No additional offsite costs, as I mentioned, and we would
perform the construction at no cost as far as management is concerned. The floor plan,
again, 12,000 square feet per floor. Basically, you could pretty much accommodate, if
we understand, the current program with Real Property Tax and DMV. It's about that
size that would be needed for the public. Office space could be up above, upstairs.
Okay, and the artist rendition of the elevations. We have put it together where you have a
mansard roof and you could put your photovoltaic on the roof and it would still be a very
attractive building and accommodating. The options that we had sent to the County,
recently we came up with an opportunity when we had heard that the Maui Mall property
was going to be on a short leash in regards to the lease, we had put together a program for
a lease with the option to buy. The County would lease the land. We would build a shell.
Therefore it would be lowering the price and you could put the installation fixtures that
are currently being used into the building itself and save some money for the County. So
the lease term would be a five-year term with a five-year option. Base rent would be at
$1.50 per square foot and a 3 percent increase per year. Again, the 1.50 is a base. Very
little common area expenses so significant difference in regard to what is being paid for
many of the lease properties that the County is operating under now. The County, after
two years, potentially if they've decided to move forward with this lease program, the
purchase price would be 13.1. It would be less than the actual building that we originally
proposed with offices because we would just be building the shell so it's 13.1, but if the
County decided to purchase within the first two years, the lease rents paid during that
time period would be deducted from that purchase price. Option two was another
program that we had put together in the November presentation that we had put together
for you and that was a turnkey building with offices designed specifically for the County
where there would be DMV and property tax as well as potentially other office space. So
that was the difference in the prices. The option up above, option one would be a million
dollars less because of the less construction within the building itself. Because we came
in sort of after the fact in regard to the gives, in regard to after the proposals to sell from
both Kehalani and A&B, obviously offered some great value on top of the sale price
itself, we had, as you, most of you know, we're building a park within Maui Lani and it
surrounds Pomaikai School. We are just going out to bid and we'll be starting Parcel 1,
which you see on top, the 14.44 acres. We've recently received our park assessment
agreement and are moving forward as quickly as we can on grade, grass, irrigate, putting
a bathroom in, and it would be mostly soccer at this point. And the County can come
back and put in some hardscape, whether tennis and basketball courts but primarily the
14.4 acres would be for soccer. What we proposed, and that 14.44 acres actually will
satisfy our park requirement for the existing homes in Maui Lani. The additional
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acreage, the 12.11 below there was into the future as we build homes, we certainly will
abide by the ordinances and build the additional park necessary to accommodate those
future homes. However, what we had decided to do if in fact the County decided to work
with us on the service center site in Maui Lani is to build that parcel now. We would
build it up front. And that's actually hard cash. We're probably looking at between
500,000 and $600,000 in construction costs for that particular parcel that we would get
started on as soon as we could do a park assessment agreement with the County and
move forward with that, and we would want to have credit, obviously, for our park
requirements into the future. But that was the give that we could put together. We felt
that that was very meaningful, actually some actual cash up front that we could get
moving and have a park that would be 27 acres instead of the 14.4, which obviously will
be a nice thing to have but 27 is better than 14. Thank you very much for your time and
we'll be happy to answer questions a little bit later.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Gleason. Members, we will be in recess to reset the room.

.(gavel)...
RECESS:
RECONVENE:

10:34 a.m.
10:37 a.m.

CHAIR WHITE: . . .(gavel)... The Budget and Finance Committee will come back to order. I
wanna thank the three individuals for great presentations and I especially wanna thank
the Administration for bringing forward these proposals. And I wanna thank Maui Lani
especially for being the one that got the, got this ball started in the first place with the
suggestion of creating a building that could accommodate the service center and help us
do with the service center as we're doing with the old Wailuku Post Office by moving
people, moving County employees and departments out of leased space and saving us
money in the long run. So, Members, as we go through these, I hope you'll be asking the
kinds of questions that will help you determine which of these proposals makes the most
sense and how we should proceed. The, well we'll hear from the Administration as to
what their thoughts are and I hope you've taken the time to review the transmittal that
was sent to us on June 301h outlining some of their various scenarios. So with that, I'd be
happy to open it up to Mr. Ige, if you'd like to make some opening comments and then...
MR. IGE: Committee Chair White, Council members, I believe our presentation, we'll take
questions going forward.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, thank you. Members, questions for Mr. Ige representing Kehalani? We
have passed out the presentations. So if you have any questions about the presentation,
please feel free to ask them. Mr. Hokama?
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I know you have the presenters but what about the Administration?
When do we get to question them?
CHAIR WHITE: We'll go through each of the presentations and then we'll ask the
representatives from the Administration for their comments and their evaluation.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay, thank you. I can wait for Administration.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions for Mr. Ige? I've got a couple. It was mentioned
that the total square footage that could be built on that site is approximately 68,000
square feet. Is that correct?
MR. IGE: That's correct, Committee Chair White. We had Hans Riecke, a local architect kind
of plot out a site plan showing the approximate amount of County facilities that could be
built on the site along with the necessary parking.
CHAIR WHITE: So would the 68,000 be the maximum that's allowable on that site?
MR. IGE: The FAR allows double the lot size and the lot size is about 218,000 square feet so
that would be about, I'd say about 436,000 square feet.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, so it could accommodate significantly more than -MR. IGE: That's correct.
CHAIR WHITE: --than what Mr. Riecke has outlined. Okay. And the other question I had was
the, there has been significant grading that's taken place on the property. In your view, is
there going to be additional grading needed on the lower parcel? The upper parcel seems
to be fairly flat but the lower parcel slopes from one road down to the other.
MR. IGE: There will be some grading we anticipate on the lower parcel but the current terrain
follows the roadway profiles right now so it depends on how the buildings are laid out.
CHAIR WHITE: Right. Okay. Members, other questions for Kehalani? Boy, you guys are just
a fireball this morning.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: I'll speak for myself and none of the others but, you know,
we've been offered such a unique situation with all three properties and each one brings a
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different ambiance to the table and each one we can utilize in many aspects for this
County. But like Ms. Baisa, if you don't have the money, you can't buy it although she
did say earlier, let's go borrow it then. But that's unusual for Ms. Baisa to say that, you
know, because it's either cash in hand and you buy when the plan is
, you know.
But really, you know, all joking aside, this is a very unique opportunity. I don't recall in
our history when we've had so many properties and so many owners come to us and say
here, we'll do this, we'll do that. And really help us put together what the necessity, what
is necessitated with growth in this County. And we all know, our service center,
especially with the new owners of Maui Mall, we gotta get out of there by next year
December because they're pretty adamant about that and that's the word I've gotten on
the street. You know, so we're going to have to make some decisions real quick but I
personally if I had the opportunity and I had the resources, like we all would, I would
grab all three and then figure it out from there. Unfortunately, we don't have the
resources so we're going to have to make a decision but I want all three entities to
understand that I think what they brought to the table for the people of Maui County is
fabulous. It's a unique opportunity. I've never seen and maybe we'll never see in the
future, you know, Mr. Chair. I think it's great. I love all three. I think, everyone, I'd be
willing to work with them because they leave room for senior housing, for service
centers, and in areas for which growth is already, it's part of our plan, it's part of the
Island Plan, it's in within the urban growth boundaries. You know, we're not going
outside of that. So there's not a lot to discuss. So I'll wait to hear what my colleagues
say but I like all three. I think everyone brings a unique perspective to the table. Thank
you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Thank you very much, Chair. Well, now that Mr. Victorino
already told my story, I agree with him. I think it's really a great opportunity. I wish
that, you know, it were possible to grab this. You know, I'm into, I grew up with the
theory of buy land. But I also grew up with you gotta be able to pay the bills and this is a
rare opportunity and it does tell us that, you know, when there is competition that we get
offered some tremendous opportunities and that's what we have before us today. And
this will be a very difficult decision to select one because all three of them bring definite
advantages and I'm really excited about seeing what kind of a recommendation you have,
Chair, because I know that you've probably studied this very carefully. And I'll wait to
decide when we talk a little bit more. But it is exciting and it is a wonderful opportunity
for us and I want to thank the entities that have made the proposals. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, I would agree with both of you. The proposals are very well thought
out and it just shows what some of the groups that we all depend on for support with all
their various projects throughout the community, what they're able to do to make things
even better for all of us. So, further questions for Mr. Ige? Ms. Cochran?
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Sorry. Thank you. Thank you all presenters for being here.
But I think when Mr. Hokama asked when are we going to hear from Administration, that
is my thought too at this point because I appreciate the presentations and got a taste of
each and every one of them, and I also agree with my fellow Council members'
comments so far. But I really want to hear what Administration has and that's what I'm
waiting for, Chair, myself.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I'm sure that the presenters will be here as resources.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: I hope on Friday as well if we can't get through it today, but with that, I guess,
Mr. Ige, you're off the hook for now.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Wait. Chair? Chair?
MR. IGE: Thank you. Council Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Oh, I'm sorry. Mr. Guzman?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. Thank you. I, too, agree with my colleagues about the
opportunities of purchase. I wish as an individual I had that opportunity. Buy a home
and get two acres more for it, but in any case in reading some of the testimony that was
submitted in regards to the Kehalani Village Center, one of the concerns was the traffic
impact. And I guess I need to ask that question so that it would be on the record. Can
you explain or maybe go into more detail in how the traffic impact would be
accommodated or solved in the increase of the traffic flow in addition to the residential
increase of homes that will be in that area?
MR. IGE: Councilmember Guzman, basically Kehalani has entered into agreement with the
County of Maui, Public Works Division. Traffic is a concern. I mean, it's bordered by
two major roads, Waiale Drive and Honoapiilani Highway. In the agreement with the
County Public Works, I mean, there will be traffic signals installed at the shopping center
entrances when warranted. So as the shopping center gets built out and when the traffic
warrants installation of signals, they will be installed.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Have you done any traffic studies?
MR. IGE: Yes, a traffic study was done for the Kehalani Village Center. I'd be happy to share it
with the Committee.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, may I get a copy of that?
MR. IGE: We'll forward it to Committee Chair White.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Other questions?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair? Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes, Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Following up on the queries from Councilman Guzman, the
traffic study is for what section then? Would that be off of Kaupo or off of, onto Waiale,
or the signalized intersection you're speaking about would be...
MR. IGE: There will be a signalized intersection at Waiale Road at the main entry to the
shopping center, which is on Waiale Road, and also a traffic signal on Kuikahi.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, between Longs and the new Foodland? That...
MR. IGE: Yes, correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That side road?
MR. IGE: Correct. So as you come down Kuikahi from Honoapiilani, there will be a signal
right there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. So the, on Waiale, I'm just. there's no road, street
names, I guess, where that potential McDonalds is?
MR. IGE: Correct. It will be right at the corner where the McDonalds is building on that
entrance.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, that was... okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, any other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much, Mr. Ige.
MR. IGE: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: I'll ask Mr. Chun to come and join us on the floor. Would you like to make
any additional comments or...
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MR. CHUN: No, Sir.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. CHUN: Available for questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, questions for Mr. Chun? It sounds like they're all interested
in talking to the Administration.
MR. CHUN: That works for me.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Thank you, Mr. Chun, for being here.
If you look on the donation parcel map, there's a, you know, very clear outline of where
everything is except for there's a little triangle in the middle on the east side of the lot.
What is that triangle? Is that included in our land or is that...
MR. CHUN: It's a County pump station.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's County pump station?
MR. CHUN: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So we already own that portion?
MR. CHUN: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. I just wanted to make sure. And then that Puna Road is
not in existence now. It was kind of planned, is that right?
MR. CHUN: They set up an existing dirt road that would be part of the conveyance.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And that green building is the Paia Youth Center, is that
right?
MR. CHUN: To the far right -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Far right, yeah.
MR. CHUN: --in the image? Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Baisa?
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Chair, I just want to say I know you're a little mystified by the
lack of a lot of questions but the idea of having the site visits was really, really helpful
because we had the opportunity to walk the land, we had the opportunity to listen, and
that has taken away a lot of the things that I had in my mind that, you know, were able to
be settled just by being there. So I think that was a very good use of our time. Thank
you.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. Other questions for Mr. Chun? Seeing none, thank you very
much. And we'll -MR. CHUN: Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: --move on to Mr. Gleason from Maui Lani. And, Members, the presentation
from Maui Lani is in your June 30th response from the Administration. So all the items
that were shown on the screen are in that part of the presentation.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yes?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Just to start this off, and we did not have a site visit for this
particular property, so if any of my colleagues don't know where this is, this particular
site is right next to, when you come off of Waiale onto Maui Lani Parkway.. .oh, that's
still part of Kuihelani on that side, right? Maui Parkway is at the bend by the Mormon
Church, right? Is that where the difference from Maui Lani to Kuihelani changes?
MR. GLEASON: Kuikahi.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Kuikahi. I'm sorry, I'm thinking Kuihelani. Kuikahi,
right?
MR. GLEASON: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So that's at the corner right after you turn onto Kuikahi,
there's Walgreens and that's the, and then there's the water tank area, and that's the lot
next to the water tank?
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MR. GLEASON: That's correct. Across the street is Ace.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Ace Hardware. Okay, so that in case anyone in the room
hasn't an idea, if you were to drive on Kuikahi, turn, you know, leave here, go down turn
left on Kuikahi off of Waiale, it's that lot on, and it has a sign up for sale seven acres, am
I correct?
MR. GLEASON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. Just so that, because we did not have a site
visit, Mr. Chair, on that one.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And again, like Ms. Baisa said, it made it so easy because
we saw. We didn't get a chance, you know, some of us didn't get a chance to see that
particular site. And the land that is adjacent to Pomaikai is on the back end closest to the
housing that is being developed, right? It's on the back end of Pomaikai School?
MR. GLEASON: Yes, and if there is any Council member that would like to have a site visit, I
would be more than happy to escort you onto the property and show you all the things we
do right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you. Thank you, Mr. Gleason. I'll let the, my
colleagues ask some questions in that area.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, other questions? Any other comments you'd like to make?
MR. GLEASON: One comment, I didn't mention.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: It's okay, go ahead.
MR. GLEASON: It's just a quickie.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Mr. Gleason, go ahead.
MR. GLEASON: In the pricing that we had put together, the 13.1 and the 14.1 as I had
mentioned in my presentation, the November packet that we had sent everybody, and I'm
sure you've seen it, was a build to suit. The property itself, and I understand through the
agenda that this is a specific land purchase, if I'm not mistaken rather than the overall
building budget. So it's for the land. So I did not mention specifically how much the
land would be in this specific three-acre site that we proposed. So that land was
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5,358,000. Five million three fifty-eight would be the land purchase. And that would be
inclusive if you wanted to do the build to suit then you'd obviously include the building
on top of that. But if in fact you're only budgeting for land, it's the 5 million, and that's
for 3 acres.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you for that clarification. Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Thank you, Chair, and good morning, Mr. Gleason. So I'm
looking at, there's a little jog, the storage tank, and then a set of parking stalls and that
little alcove sort of thing for Historic Preservation.
MR. GLEASON: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: That's where the burials are?
MR. GLEASON: Right around there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right off the highway, right off the main Kuikahi Road?
MR. GLEASON: That's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: And so you're looking to, or this is just, this isn't set in
stone obviously, this drawing, but you're drawing shows you want parking lot around it?
MR. GLEASON: It would be close to it, in close proximity but not encroaching into it of course.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right. And that parking lot, though, is for, slated to be for
this potential service center but it looks like it's attached to the Walgreens end too?
MR. GLEASON: It would be really for employees, probably, of the service center. It would not
be for Walgreens. It wouldn't be public parking necessarily. I mean, you could but more
than likely you might, as the operator of the service center have your employees park
there.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Alright. So it doesn't merge into the Walgreens
end -MR. GLEASON: No.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: --at all?
MR. GLEASON: No.
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COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay. Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Members, other questions? Seeing none, thank you very much.
MR. GLEASON: Thank you, Mike. Really appreciate the time. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, with that, we will open it up for questions of the, actually we should
probably allow the Administration to make their presentation and then open it up for
questions from the Members. Mr. Ching, would you like to provide us your thoughts on
the opportunities before us?
MR. CHING: Okay. Good morning, Chair and Members. David Ching, Deputy Managing
Director. I know you're all very anxious to get a whole bunch of answers from me, as the
Administration's representative; however, before we get into that I'd just like to explain
that until about an hour and a half ago, this whole project was background noise to me
because I was on other projects. And so within that hour I hope I've developed the
expertise in this project to be able to satisfy your inquiries. With that, I'd like to tell you
that it is the preference of the Administration to support acquisition of both the Kehalani
land and donation and the A&B land and donation as proposed. If there's a way we can
get all three, we'd also love that; however, the information I'm provided will support the
acquisition of both Kehalani and A&B. With that, I'm open for questions.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Thank you, Chairman. Interesting comments, Mr. Ching. I see at
least four options. The three that was shared with the Committee by the various groups,
which I appreciate. But I think it also is, would be responsible for the County to come up
with their own project since we own land. We already own land. We don't have to go
and buy land to build a service center, okay. And there's no reason why we cannot build
the municipal parking lot project right now with just construction money and not go for
land acquisition. So, because, you know, I'm going to be upfront, I support Old Wailuku
Town. This is the County's seat. I expect us to reinvest in this area in land we already
own for community benefit. I'm not here to make other people's projects workable. We
got our own development project to make work for the County requirements. So stating
that, I am befuddled that the County doesn't have its own plan to use its own asset to deal
with this service center issue, because I think we can go in with the MRA's authority by
State statute and how we've created through Code. We just have to adjust the plans that
we, Council has been shown many times of what we can do on our land. We already
have property owners that have agreed to deferred agreements of participation with their
monies. So for me, Chairman, to go and buy land to build a service center when we
already own land, something's missing in my fiscal logic because I don't believe we have
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that kind of money that the Administration believes we have. I'm not willing to go into
more debt when we don't need to. There's other issues we gotta deal with. You're going
to bring it up in near future agendas, and for me this is something we should be able to
do, Chairman, without buying land. So is there a comment, Mr. Ching?
MR. ClING: Chair? Actually, yes, there is. We seized upon these offers as opportunities,
which doesn't mean that we haven't been looking and we haven't been planning for the
future. We've hinged a lot of our future development and growth plans for County
facilities on our Group 70 assessment and conceptual plan that was done for this County
campus. That was one of the primary places that we were going to locate our future
service centers but it required, if you think back to their presentations, I think you were
all privy to, it required the development of three entire new buildings. Or I'm sorry,
renovation of this building, construction of a brand new building at the Old Post Office
site, construction of a new building and parking along the back lot Kaohu Street area for
this campus and it was going to be hugely expensive. So along those lines, it was also
going to take a number of years to construct and while we're exploring those plans, I
know that Housing and Human Concerns was approached by Maui Lani and suggested
where they originally started to suggest their plans for potential use of a lot in their area
and creating a facility for Housing and Human Concerns. That morphed over time and as
we've got closer and closer to getting more certain that our Kahului Service Center
needed to relocate, you know, plans started to get amended and people started thinking of
different options that we had, including the 100 acres out at Waikapu that we have that
we're exploring right now for other facilities, more of our baseyard-type facilities. So in
the meantime while we're exploring these different options, other opportunities came up
and right now we've got three of those other opportunities up in front of us. Some of it,
we believe, is extremely beneficial to our community's future. We consider several of
these options, in fact all three of these options up on the board here as once in a lifetime
deals. You never see 'em. We've never seen 'em before and we don't know if we'll ever
see opportunities like this again but we have some, there's some significant offers up on
the table that maybe the focus shouldn't be just the service center but it should be also the
future of our community and that's what we're really looking at here. And that's all I can
say.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, thank you for that comment. I would ask that you, I think you
guys should have come in earlier. The Administration implements the Council's policy.
The Council's policy. And we have yet to determine where we want to go on that
expansion policy. So I will say everything's still on the table. Nothing is eliminated.
You know, we spent, it's interesting, Chair, we spent hundreds of thousands on this
campus study. I think I'm in my fifth campus study, okay. We do a lot of talking and we
don't seem to do a hell of a lot of walking because we're still in the same situation I've
heard 20 years ago. I've heard about the MRA and their the need of improving Wailuku
Town for what is this now, 50 years? So I think Council needs to make a policy decision,
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Chairman, and have the Administration implement it. But I'm not going to give up on
Wailuku Town. I'm going to fight for this place. I think this is the correct place to
reinvest for the County, to keep the civic center alive and viable. Because if we show
that we're willing to move out of this community, you've already heard the State's
willing to take the courts out of this community, the court system, what happens to
Wailuku Town, Chairman? Kahului is the acknowledged business center of the County.
We all agree about that. We don't want that to change. It's the transportation hub. As
far as government is concerned, I'm not going to abandon Old Wailuku Town. There's a
purpose why it's here and I'm going to make sure it stays here, Chairman. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay, Mr. Ching, any further comment?
MR. CHING: All I can say is we, as the Administration, also support all of our communities as
well as Wailuku Town. We're presented with these opportunities and we'd really like to
move forward. The question of whether or not these do support Wailuku Town was
never on our forefront for thought. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Do you know, to Mr. Hokama's point, do you know whether the
Administration has evaluated what could be done at the Wailuku Municipal Parking Lot
parcel?
MR. CHING: Chair, I know there's been a number of different alternatives that have been
explored. Parking lots, combined parking lots and offices, combined offices, retail and
parking. I know that one of our major concerns was having a project come forward and
show us that it was economically viable that it would be the economic driver. At the
same time, we've seen all our growth in Wailuku go out towards Kahului, go out towards
Waikapu, including commercial and retail. And, you know, while our old town
maintains its old town image, you know, the growth around it, the community has just
been huge and it doesn't fit in Wailuku Town, Old Wailuku Town. So we are exploring
alternatives elsewhere.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: So is that a comment that they are going to abandon Wailuku, the
Administration?
MR. CHING: Chair, no. That is not, that is not what I'm saying. We are not abandoning
Wailuku. All I'm saying is that right now our options are as presented. As for what
actions and options and alternatives there are for Wailuku Town, that's a different
subject, different meeting.
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VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Well, Chairman, you know, our Wailuku lot is worth about two and
three-quarter million dollars more or less. That's $2.34.. .35.. .75 million we don't have
to use to buy land. I mean, it just amazes me we're willing to use money we can use for
other purposes, Chairman, but we're willing to make certain...! mean, it just befuddles
me. We're willing to promote and make other people's development projects work for
their benefit, and I, you know, my thing is where's our benefit, the County's benefit, the
people's benefit? 'Cause we're going to have to ask for that tax dollars, whether we cash
it or borrow it and I don't feel to do that fight for a site that's not in Wailuku Town.
Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, to that point, the Chair would point out that as we did with the
consideration on the Old Wailuku Post Office, the Administration came to us with a
comparison of what the rents were that we were paying versus the debt service that it
would take to pay for the new building. And it was on the basis that it basically evened
out with us ending up with a building that we would own instead of continue to lease.
That was the basis on which that decision was made and I believe that the calculation
needs to have the same kind of coverage of savings with the additional cost of debt
service, so I believe that the Administration is able to respond in a way that will help us
understand who might be able to move into what buildings and what the savings will be.
So this is, this is not, the reason I had put it on the agenda without action today is that
there are a lot of questions that we've got to ask and I'm not sure it's going to take a short
amount of time to get some of these answers to our various questions. But the Chair's
feeling is that we will proceed if it means that we're going to save money and get added
benefit out of whichever one of these options or options we decide to proceed with.
Mr. Couch?
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Go ahead.
CHAIR WHITE: Are you done, Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Yes, thank you, Chairman, for your time.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. And I understand Mr. Hokama's
comments. The thing I would say is that we already have the service center outside and
the public seems to like where it is because it's got plenty of parking and it's where a lot
of people are working and so they can get there and to move the service, and we have to
move the service center. To move it into downtown Wailuku, I think we discussed that
during the plans of the campus here and the thought was the traffic would be pretty high
if we brought the service center into Wailuku. I think that's what some of the discussion
was. So having the service center sit close to where it is now seems to be a good
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compromise. That isn't changing that situation very much. Now I can see if we move
from One Main Plaza to a building we own a mile away over here in Kehalani, that's
taking it a little bit out of downtown Old Wailuku, and I understand that but it's still only
about a mile away so there's not, it's a three-minute drive. So there's some situations
there. But the thing that I see for the benefit for the County and the people, the taxpayers
of Maui County is that the donated land, especially the A&B offer of 30 acres of again
oceanfront land that, you know, that's prime. If we get it, if the County gets it, even if we
don't do anything with it right now, that's for the future and for a long time in the future
that we would have, so for the, what was it $7 million to include that 30 acres of land,
that's, I think that's a very big benefit to the taxpayers. If we were able, if for whatever
reason we were able to get both the Kehalani and the A&B land, then we would also have
14 acres for potential community center, for potential affordable housing, senior housing,
I mean there's good potential in that land as well so it's kind of like a land banking. If
we don't use it right now, at least we can use it for the benefit of the taxpayers. In the
worst-case scenario, I would think at least the A&B land would be an alternative because
we already have that function outside of Old Wailuku and just to move it down the street
a little bit and also get 30-plus acres of prime oceanfront property seems to be as one of
the testifiers said a no-brainer, but I understand that we already have land in other places
and things that we need to work on. Right now, land is cheap and debt is cheap. We saw
what happened when land was expensive in yesterday's meeting with the beachfront
property in Makena, Palauea Beach, you know, because we wanted to save, at the time,
and it was expensive, but we wanted to save a little over a million dollars, we were
unable to buy 10 lots as opposed to having to spend $1 million less and buy only 2 lots of
very valuable oceanfront property. So I just would remind the Members to take a look at
20, 30 years in the future what could happen as we saw what happened in yesterday's
meeting. So, I would surely like to do both but if left to only one, I certainly would want
to really, really strongly consider that extra 30 acres of oceanfront property. So those are
my comments. I do have some questions. I guess to the Administration. The fee simple,
the third alternative was a fee simple at Maui Lani and there was inference made that
other, the other land was not fee simple? There was kind of an inference made to that in
that presentation.
MR. UEOKA: Chair, if I may?
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Ueoka.
MR. UEOKA: I think what more of the reference was that the Kehalani property is
condominium.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MR. UEOKA: We'll own the land.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MR. UEOKA: You know.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: It's condom in ium ized. It's still fee simple though, isn't it?
MR. UEOKA: Yeah, other than that, yeah, they're all.. .that's the difference. Other than that...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right, just common area maintenance stuff.
MR. UEOKA: Yeah but there, we will own, I'm sorry, if we purchase then we will own the
land, yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Crivello?
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair. Thank you for being here,
Mr. Ching. You're looking, the Administration is considering what size of a building and
will it be constructed just to house the service center? And have you folks looked at the
cost that it will involve for the actual construction or is there some sort of conceptual plan
put together already?
MR. CHING: Chair? Thank you. Thank you for that question. Actually, we do reference
alternatives and reasoning for selection of these alternatives in our communication of
June 30, 2014 and it would be back in Exhibit 3. We do have several scenarios detailed
out and I believe our second scenario is identified as our preferred scenario, and with that
further on in the exhibits you'll find reference to our funding or how we propose to fund
the selected.. . can you find those? We're proposing a 40,000 square foot facility at Maui
Business Park and a 35,000 square foot facility at Kehalani as our proposed scenario, and
then the funding alternatives would be in the exhibits following with some reference to
our existing leases and amortization for the buildings.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: So what is your average costs would be? Is this it?
MR. CH1NG: Sorry. At this time I've just got a bulk cost for everything. I'm being told that
it's in the neighborhood of $27 million that we're proposing Scenario 2 on.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: Chair? May I? So early on in reference to Mr. Hokama's
comments on the campus plan, was that something that includes the service center and
other services that were offered for the public to be included in the campus plan?

-42-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 29, 2014

MR. ClING: Chair, in the complete campus plan, there were provisions for service, for walk-in
service. As far as what the total service center offerings were going to be, I don't think
we had that finalized.
COUNCILMEMBER CRIVELLO: I'm okay for now. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Mr. Chair. Mr. Ching, you mentioned it was
$27 million and that includes both sites and buildings for both sites?
MR. CHING: Chair, as I'm, as I understand it yes, purchase for land and construction.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Do you have somebody that can, I mean, can we bring whoever
has that information down?
CHAIR WHITE: Would that be Ms. Taomoto? Without objection, we'll have Ms. Taomoto
come down.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: If she has pro formas, Chair, I would ask for you, we make copies
for us.
MR. BAZ: Mr. Chair, for the Member's reference on that June 30th transmittal, there are three
debt service coverage ratios, the last two pages of that transmittal, which expressed the
annual debt service as it relates to rental costs of the facilities that would be replaced and
the eventual savings that would be realized from those. Here's Ms. Taomoto.
MS. TAOMOTO: Good morning, Council Chair and Members. Can you repeat the question? I
missed it.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So, the question was the $27 million, is that...
CHAIR WHITE: Hold on. Wait, let's get everybody on the same page. It's in the June
transmittal, Exhibit 3C, and then beyond that.
MR. BAZ: Specifically, Exhibit 3F and 3G.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: See he's telling us something else, Madam, Mr. Chair, I'm
sorry.
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CHAIR WHITE: Well, I just remembered 3C is where I was.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Where you start, yeah.
CHAIR WHITE: So.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. got you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So in reading all this, Mr. Chair, and Ms. Taomoto, and
Mr. Baz...
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: ...(sneezes)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Bless you.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: The $27 million is for both sites and buildings on both sites.
Does it also include, I know in your Scenario 2 you talk about reconfiguring the design
for the Old Wailuku Post Office. Is that included in the $27 million or is that a separate
amount?
MS. TAOMOTO: The $27 million is to build the building, service center building. It doesn't
include the Kehalani ...wait, let me look. Scenario 2 includes the service center cost.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Nothing at Kehalani? It talks about a 35,000 square foot
2-story building.
MS. TAOMOTO: It does, yeah but the, this is the service center project so we're looking at the
cost to build a, in this 27 scenario is a 45,000 square foot building at the worst, I mean the
largest size we would consider at 27 million. It doesn't include another site built, a
building on another site. It just includes, this is analysis for just the service center not a
building for other department purposes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, well, see and that's what's confusing because you have
existing County leases in a draft in Exhibit 3D and then 3E you have draft relocation
plan. And you talk about what we have to spend would be the acquisition of both
properties, which is about around 13 million?
MS. TAOMOTO: Uh-huh.
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CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, and then we have to build buildings on both properties,
so we would like to know that cost. And then we need to compare that to who you're
displacing out of the existing County leases. And you're talking about displacing,
according to Exhibit 31), $3.09 million. But now you're saying some of that wouldn't go
because we... I don't know. I would like to compare apples to apples.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Couch, if I could just thank you for bringing this up because this is the
heart of why I didn't put this on the agenda for action.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
CHAIR WHITE: Because there needs to be a thorough analysis of-COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --who's going where -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --and what it's going to cost.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I mean...
CHAIR WHITE: And it wasn't clear. I've also sent them a follow-up letter on July 25th that's
also in your binder that's asking for the breakdown of the debt service costs and what the
building costs and will be and so forth. And I think, you know, where you're, at least
where you seem to be headed is trying to get your arms around what we should be
spending -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: --if we're going to move in any direction.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Essentially that's what it is. I mean, we're spending $3 million
in rent.
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair's concern is that we're, it's being recommended that we buy two
parcels and get donated two additional parcels by the Administration. But on just one of
the parcels with five acres, the total building space that's allowable on that acreage, and
of course it's all gotta be balanced with parking and height and so forth, but as Mr. Ige
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said, on one parcel we're able to build 400,000 square feet of building. So my concern as
I was reviewing this is that we are in recommending these two purchases, we're reducing
the size of the Old Wailuku Post Office project and essentially taking it down to about
half of what it was and moving those people out of Wailuku to Mr. Hokama's point. I'm
concerned about that because Wailuku is the seat of government and the more we spread
things out, the more difficult it is to communicate amongst departments. So that's why
this, all of this requires the kind of analysis that you're asking for and the Chair's very
interested in getting a lot more detail before we're, before we can make any kind of a
recommendation as to how to proceed.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But, but...
CHAIR WHITE: It's hard for me to go out and buy way more land than we need to satisfy our,
you know, our office needs and as we all know, the more you build, we're going to find a
way to fill it. And then we've got the cost. And then we're going to have the
employment costs as we saw with the Police Station. Just to maintain the Police Station
landscaping is going to cost us $120,000 a year. Well that's not a cost that anyone put in
any of the estimates but it's now our responsibility. That means you've got to go and
find how many taxpayers at the average of homeowners at 750, you've gotta find at least
probably close to 150 homeowners to pick up that tab.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So that's what that 14 acres is, we can put 150 homes in there.
CHAIR WHITE: There we go. Anyway, I'm sorry to interrupt your. . . (inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: No, and you're going to the point is, you know, losing, there's a
couple, I mean there's a bunch of different moving balls here but I understand the losing
the employees out of One Main Plaza into potentially down to the Kehalani Village one.
That's one story. But we still have the Maui Mall employees that are there and the Wells,
and there's some people at Wells and some people, especially Public Works, DSA
inspectors out in Kamehameha Avenue.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: So there's a bunch a people that are already out there that if we
can move those to a consolidated location that might not be a bad idea because we're
renting in different places in Kahului. So put all them in one place, then we can discuss
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what we do with the Wailuku employees that are at One Main Plaza. You know, if we
want to build a bigger building across the street here keeping and them in town...
CHAIR WHITE: Well to refresh everyone's memory, the presentation on the Old Wailuku Post
Office was that we were going to, construction costs was going to be somewhere in the
neighborhood of $27 million. The debt service was going to be about 1.8 if I'm not
mistaken. And in the final analysis with everyone moving into that building, the rent
reduction would be about $1.7 million a year. The rent as it's listed in the transmittal,
we've got a little rental cost of a little over $3 million. So if we're taking care of
1.8 million in this one building on property that we already own, how do we justify
buying two or more properties if on one property we can build another 300 or 400,000
square feet? It's hard for me to get my hands around that.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And what property are you talking about on that one?
CHAIR WHITE: Well, Mr. Ige had mentioned that on the 5 acre parcel at Kehalani, the total
build out that was allowable based on the floor, you know, floor area ratio was just over
400,000 square feet.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But I thought there was a height limit of 45 feet in that area, so
that...
CHAIR WHITE: That's four stories if I'm not mistaken in that area.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: That's about 45 feet. Four stories would be around
45 feet. Pretty close.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, including setbacks and everything.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. We can, anyway those are the questions.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah, yeah. Those are the questions.
CHAIR WHITE: I'm just throwing that out because that's the question we have to ask
ourselves. You know...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And again, my, you know, the benefit portion is the 30 acres of
beachfront property. That's topmost in my mind for $7 million.
CHAIR WHITE: There's no question that's an important consideration.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Chairman, I would ask that you also consider getting for us updated
numbers. My understanding is that there's still a lot more people who come to this
building to pay water bills than the service center and other locations. For me, you know,
we can build a smaller service center. We don't need Real Property in the service center.
So for me, it's, let's get the updated numbers and make a policy that makes sense for us,
and so I can appreciate Mr. Couch's queries because I agree, we build over capacity,
Admin is going to find a way to fill it up. New hires or whatever it be. I think this,
before we start looking at 400,000, we should be able to go back against a space study
and say is there really a need for all of this requirements.
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: Because I still think we can create a more efficient County
operations and even wean out some positions if we really make our attempt seriously
enough in the next Budget session. So I'm not really into growing the County
government, Chairman. I don't have a problem providing for our community the
requirements but the County itself shouldn't be the growth sector, it should be our private
sector, that's the growth sector. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Chair. And, you know, again there's couple of
very important issues here and the queries that both Mr. Hokama and Mr. Couch has
made are important but we have two things that are coming up and coming up fast.
December 2015, we better be ready to move from Maui Mall or we're going to be in big
trouble. So we can talk the storm but we better start working. Quit talking and let's
move on something. That's number one. I, too, would like all the properties. Oh, that
would be great but I realize that ain't going to happen. And, Mr. Hokama, to answer
your question, you've been around 20 years, I only been around 8 but I've seen so many
changes for that parking lot and every time a new Administration comes in, there's a
change. We were all ready to move with the last Administration. The new
Administration came in and said no, we're not going to do it. And I can check with
Mr. Ching that is what happened. They don't want to build there. And certain
landowners around that area would prefer not to lose their visual to anything developed in
that parking lot. So let me tell you what the facts are. The other part of this whole issue
is that we're paying right now for 2014 $3.1 million in rent and that's not gonna go
down, it's only going to continue to increase. So you wanna set policy, well let's do the
policy. Let's get it done. But we better start moving on something real soon, whether it's
the Old Post Office right here, there, somewhere, anywhere but we better start moving.
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And the other thing I'll put in everybody's mind is, you know, Wailuku is the County
seat and I want to see it developed. It's my district. I want to see this thing. But I also
remember and realize that we have a real traffic problem in this town and it's not going to
be solved because we don't have the space to solve it. We've made many of our streets
here one-way streets and I predict this is what's going to happen, Main is going to be up,
Wells is going to be down, we're going to start doing that just like Honolulu. You go up
Bishop Street, you come down Alakea or whatever and that's what we're going to be
doing very soon. So don't tell me how to do this town because this town needs to be
done. The problem is either we do something soon because we need that for the service
center and that's the only thing I'm considering right now. And the other thing is the
statement was made money is cheap right now and that's true. It is fairly cheap to
borrow money now. It's not going to get cheaper in the not too distant future. So we can
keep talking about it. We talked about it last year. We talked about it the year before.
We've, you know, I constantly hear what we're gonna do. Let's decide what we need to
do. You know, if we're not going to buy any of these lands, fine. Then let's put the
money in building the Wailuku Post Office. Let's go develop the Wailuku Municipal
Parking Lot, let's get that done then. And then we can go from there. But quit talking
about it and let's do something. I agree with Mr. Hokama. We've done a lot of talking,
20 years, 8 years, it don't make no difference. We need to get something done and get
something done. So if we want to set the policy, we'll let's go for it. I'm willing to put
together whatever is necessary to get it done. I like the idea and I think the only one that
appeals to me that rises to the top for these three alternatives, and it's not just because of
the park because the park is a great ambiance, but the reason for the one in the Maui
Business Park is the fact that it is very central. I agree with that. Whether you come
from Kihei, whether you come from West Maui, whether you come from Upcountry it's
central and it has the infrastructure all built in already. Highways are there, stoplights,
traffic lights, it mitigates its own traffic situation. So that one has, if you're going to
choose something for a service center, that's the one I would choose. It has nothing to do
with the park land and, you know, whatever else anybody else is offering. This is central
and it makes it convenient for the entire County to get there versus any of the other two
sites. Thank you, Mr. Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you, Mr. Victorino. Just to point out though, we have authorized the
design for the Old Wailuku Post Office. So that should take care of a little over half of
that list of 3.1 million, at least if we move the departments out that I believe Ms. Taomoto
and the rest of the crew had identified as those that would move into that building. So we
are, we've already authorized by policy them to move ahead with that project, and maybe
Ms. Taomoto can give us an update on where we stand with the Old Wailuku Post Office
design, especially now that you're considering cutting the, cutting it down by about half.
MS. TAOMOTO: Unfortunately, this service center acquisition does affect the design of that
post office and the delay in us getting the budget amendment. I had to renegotiate the

-49-

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
July 29, 2014

proposal with Group 70 and I have a proposal now on my desk so I expect to contract
with them in the next 30 days and get a contract. A lot of the design in the beginning
stages is not going to, the discussion and the analysis in the beginning stages of the
design is not going to be affected by this service center as we have meetings with
departments, but I do need a decision on whether we're acquiring the service center and if
we're going to get enough funding to include Department of Housing, who was supposed
to move to the Post Office site. If we're going to get a second site, that would reduce the
Old Wailuku Post Office building further, you know, if, assuming Housing already went.
Those decisions I do need to finalize the design scope but the scope as is is to build a
building to the maximum height that would allow for what we described in the Phase 1A
Master Plan and from there we're pretty much cutting the building shorter and shorter to
offset the acquisitions being contemplated. But I expect to be working on the contract,
starting the contract Notice To Proceed August, I'm sorry, September 1st say? Give me
another 30 days to process that contract.
CHAIR WHITE: So with a smaller building, are you asking for smaller fees?
MS. TAOMOTO: A lot of the...
CHAIR WHITE: Or negotiating?
MS. TAOMOTO: When I looked at the proposal, a lot of the cost is structurally. The building
pretty much has the same footprint it's just the floors. And the floors are duplicative, you
know, same footprint. So the fees on the interiors may go down but in general there's
some room for fee negotiation that they're expecting. I had this conversation with the
consultant. They're expecting me to bring this up for cost savings for the County but I
cannot have that discussion until we decide on this service center acquisition. But they
are prepared to have this reduced scope discussion, but it is what it is, you know, it
depends, I need direction or we need a decision so I can negotiate the reduced scope. But
with the funds lapsing December, I wanna just encumber the contract in the event that
you don't purchase something.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, I'll just share my disappointment. I thought when we authorized the
design for that building at full height, that we were taking care of what you all were
recommending and we all were in agreement with. So but that's just me. Mr. Hokama?
VICE-CHAIR HOKAMA: I'm kind of disappointed, Chairman. I had, I was going on the basis
that this project was going to go forward and if I recall correct, we, were looking at mid
or end of summer 2015 to have this done? If I recall correctly. I may be wrong but that
was what was stuck in my head. So now that they've done their internal adjustment,
which throws off everybody else's time schedule, I would agree with Mr. Victorino that a
decision needs to be made sooner than later, but they keep screwing around with
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changing what they tell us for approval and now we end up with more of, you know, I
hate being put into corners, Chairman. Okay, and I feel I'm being put in a corner again.
So for me, you know, this scenario of how we're arriving at today's meeting and with the
options, you know, getting pretty distasteful for me. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Taomoto, have you begun work, it sounds like you haven't begun work on
the Environmental Assessment, have you?
MS. TAOMOTO: Not on the Environmental Assessment.
CHAIR WHITE: So what is your current timeframe if we were to just simply move ahead with
the building at full height, what is the timeframe within which you would be able to get
the EA and proceed to build?
MS. TAOMOTO: Ten months from September 1st So we would bid it out June of the following
year, 2015. Ten months design starting September 1st with the EA and the permitting bid
out.
CHAIR WHITE: Well that's certainly not what we were lead to believe but...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Here we go. Mr. Chair?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah, Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, I don't wanna get frustrated but I am. And no
offense to you, Ms. Taomoto, I know it's not all in your hands.
CHAIR WHITE: And let's be honest, development is not easy.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah, well I agree.
CHAIR WHITE: I think it's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: But we keep changing the plan. We agree on something
and then they turn around and change it and I'm not saying it's all your fault. I'll blame
Mr. Ching, how's that? Better? I can hit him, you know, I can go after him. You, you're
a wonderful young lady. But all joking aside, we laugh about it. This is frustrating
because first of all we know clocks are running, not only with these properties but also
the service center. The service center, December 15, 2015 is going to be a real pain and
we all know that. But more importantly, we were hoping this would be done and ready to
go. And now you're telling, you know, we're redesigning it and because...
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MS. TAOMOTO: I need to clarify that we are not -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, clarify.
MS. TAOMOTO: --we are not -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes. Because I'm getting confused.
MS. TAOMOTO: --redesigning -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MS. TAOMOTO: --the project. The only difference potentially is if you acquire the two
parcels, you acquire two parcels and there's a potentially another County building not the
DMV RPT that it provides opportunities to move some departments that were going to be
put into the nine-story building next door into who would go in there. So there's no
change in the design scope, it's just the number of floors. So in terms of talking to the
architect, the design is progressing as you were told. The difference is who's going to go
in there versus who's going to go at the second site. Not the service center site, because
that's the service center, DMV, RPT, potentially Housing and these, if you buy two sites,
there's a potential to move departments that were going to be in the Post Office to that
site or not. But what I'm saying is the design and the scope of the contract with Group 70
is pretty much intact. That's why I was saying the only difference is on the interiors.
The interior architectural is depending on who's going in there. I have to work with each
department one by one. And that's the only difference is mostly on the interior, the
structural, the design of the building, it's just going to look seven stories or nine stories or
six stories. So the fee on the structural part of it I don't expect too much savings. I
would expect some of the savings to be on the interior work that they were envisioning
meeting with all the departments involved who would put, you know, be in the final
decision to move over.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Ms. Taomoto, for that clarification but I tell
you what, if you tell me nine stories now you drop to seven now to five, that's design
change to me. I'm a layperson. I have no idea that that's not a design change. I think it
is. Okay, excuse me.
MS. TAOMOTO: Sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Alright. So, we'll leave that alone. And you know what,
again, Mr. Chair, let us stick with our plan and if we're going to buy and if this going to
be a real problem for them, then darn it let's buy just one property and be on that and let
that finish. Because to wait another 10 months or whatever time limit they're putting
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forward to us is just irrational. That's another 3 million, 3.1 million-plus whatever
increases you have in rent for another year.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. Yeah, the Chair's...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: So, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. The Chair's concern when we received this transmittal stating that the
Old Wailuku Post Office building was going to be significantly reduced is that in the end,
what we're going to end up building over there is about the same available interior space
that we just knocked down. So to knock it down and then build something that's about
the same net size just doesn't square with me. But, Ms. Baisa, you, you're looking like
you wanted to say something.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: No, I don't think I have anything to say that's more profound
than what I've already heard but I tell you what I am really concerned because of time.
And I know that you know this and we all know this that to talk about having this done at
the end of 2015, we're going to need a miracle. We just don't operate that way. And so
my concern is no matter what we're going to do we really gotta get going, and even if we
get going I'm concerned that we may not make the deadline and we better have plan b or
we're going to be putting tents in the yard to take care of DMV.
CHAIR WHITE: Well, my understanding is, from the Administration, is that they are in the
process of renegotiating the lease. Is that, to December of 2016.
MS. TAOMOTO: Twenty sixteen.
COUNCILMEMBER BAlSA: Well, that's a little better but, you know, I've been around here
eight years and nothing moves very fast. And for us two years is a blink of an eye so I'm
very concerned. We need to make a decision and we need to act and I totally agree with
Mr. Victorino. We gotta decide and we gotta move. We cannot keep everybody comes
up with a new idea and we go to plan b and then we go plan c and we go look plan d and
we do nothing. The years just roll by. We gotta get going and I'm ready to, you know,
with the right information, make a decision and go with it. You know, we're never going
to be 100 percent correct. Hindsight is 20/20. My other thing is this County is growing.
It's not getting smaller. And if you look at what is projected in the General Plan, we are
going to grow whether we like it or not. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Members, we have limited...
MS. TAOMOTO: Can I ... (inaudible)...
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CHAIR WHITE: Go ahead.
MS. TAOMOTO: Mr. Ching wanted me to just emphasize once we get a decision on the service
center acquisition we will move expeditiously with the design and complete it in time for
the 2016 lease, and I want to assure you that the building next door at the Old Wailuku
Post Office site design is a ten-month accelerated schedule and we will work diligently to
complete that also in the ten months and get it ready for bid.
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah but the challenge is we don't even have a signed contract yet. So as
you're talking that the design is proceeding, it's not. So I, you know, and I guess my
biggest frustration is learning that maybe you're not moving as quickly on the Old
Wailuku Post Office building because you're waiting for another decision on other
projects to decide the scope of that one. And I think we all said go build the building as
you've presented it and that's the authorization I believe all of us felt comfortable with
you proceeding and now we're somewhat stuck in neutral. Anyway.
MR. CHING: Chair, can I please?
CHAIR WHITE: Wait, Mr. Ching, I'm ... well, if you can do it. I've got some things that need
to be...
MR. CHING: I can do it real quick, Chair.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay.
MR. CHING: You're going to get the building as we proposed and as you funded and as we
intend to design it. The only difference is going to be who's in the building. So you will
get the building at the Old Post Office as we agreed, period. Thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: Okay but that's not what's in the transmittal.
MR. CHING: That's not, that's...
CHAIR WHITE: I'm glad that you're moving in that direction.
MR. CHING: That's what you gave us, that's what you're going to get until you change it by
making a decision here.
CHAIR WHITE: Thank you. I think that's...
MR. CHING: So until it's changed, that's what you're going to get.
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CHAIR WHITE: Okay. Mr. Couch, something quick?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Well, maybe, this is real quick. If it's not quick enough, we'll
do it on Friday but if on Friday we can come with the 27 million that was told, is that just
for the building now? What's that for?
CHAIR WHITE: Yeah. What I would...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: What's the total cost if we...
CHAIR WHITE: What I would like us to spend the few remaining minutes on is providing
direction to either the presenters or to the Department as to what information you all
would like to review on Friday. And I believe there will be six of us that are available on
Friday for further review. I believe we've got still a lot of questions that we need
answers to and some of the, I guess, the question that I would have for the presenters is
what is the greatest amount of building square footage that we can build on the lots that
they're providing. Because I do agree that we need to plan for the future but that doesn't
mean we have to buy up a lot of land if we can build a lot on one piece of land or two
pieces of land. The other thing is I hope that with my letter of the 25th basically I've
asked for a breakdown of the estimated construction costs for the facility proposed for
Kehalani Village Center, Maui Business Park site, and what was used to calculate on the
amount to calculate the estimated debt service. We also need to understand what is
involved and who's moving into what facility and what are we saving in rent. One of
these facilities is to move all of the legislative branch. Well, we don't save any rent by
moving us out of here, all we do is create cost. So anyway, Mr. Couch?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah and that's the I guess that's what we want. All options if
you have the time to do that saying, you know, 3.1 million in rent, well to cover that what
do we need to do? Either all the Old Wailuku Post Office and some of the service center
or whatever, so if we can get some options, if they have the...
CHAIR WHITE: The Chair's preference is to leave the Old Wailuku Post Office the way it is.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right.
CHAIR WHITE: Whoever was stated to go in there at least for the purposes of our discussion
on Friday, leave them there, leave the rent there. We know what that calculation is and
then tell us what else is going to go where, because your point that we have other offices
elsewhere in Kahului that can be consolidated is a very good one. And they're not there.
Like Mr. Hokama and Mr. Victorino, I don't want to see any more leakage from
Wailuku. Things that are already out I'm okay consolidating. So I would like the
Administration to come back on Friday with the explanation of construction costs. One
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of the reasons I found the Maui Lani construction, Maui Lani's proposal interesting is
that I believe the construction cost, if I just work the debt service backwards because they
didn't provide construction costs but it looked like it was about $600 to $650 a square
foot even on parcels where there was very little site work. And yet the Maui Lani
proposal, which as a layperson, looks like it's going to require, well it will definitely
require more site work than the A&B parcel because A&B's is flat, but with site work
and the building costs, the building costs or the total was about 340,000 or $340 a square
foot. So these are calculations that we need to understand before we move in one
direction or another. So we need to understand what general, you know, building costs
are, what is the cost going to be for site work so we can compare apples to apples. And
so I'm sure I'm missing some things but between now and Friday, please let Staff know
if you have questions that you would like to have answered on Friday either by the
presenters or by the Administration and we'll get the questions out to them. Any
questions that come to mind right now, Members, that you'd like us to include?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Chair, just real quickly?
CHAIR WHITE: Ms. Cochran?
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: I feel like I'm in a show game right now but with the, so we
keep Wailuku Post Office property as is, the building, and all the how we're going to
offset our rental and leases currently but this County Service Center proposition is
looking to purchase two lots, the A&B's and the Kehalani. And so, you know, that's
where it gets a little confusing too because we're trying to offset a service center and now
we're looking at a proposal of two different sites. So I mean I think it leads to your
questioning too, who's going to be where? How much is going to be built for, you know,
and all that stuff. So it's just, yeah. It is frustrating right now and very confusing for me
to try and vet all this out, but I think going back to the property next door and keeping it
as is that we all, you know, agreed upon and intend to see built out and keep that on track
and, you know, expedite it forward. I mean that's clearly how I look at it too, Chair. So
these other centers are, I don't know, we need to figure it out exactly how much do we
truly need?
CHAIR WHITE: Right.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: So.
CHAIR WHITE: That's why I think it's important for us to understand what the total building
capacity would be on each of the parcels.
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Right.
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CHAIR WHITE: And...
COUNCILMEMBER COCHRAN: Okay, thank you.
CHAIR WHITE: So. Okay, with that please remember to forward to Staff any questions you
may have, and I want to thank the presenters that came this morning and I appreciate
your help and your involvement. And thank you to the Administration, and we are
recessed. I almost said adjourned. We are recessed until 2 o'clock Friday. We're in
recess. . . .(gavel)...
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